KING’S COLLEGE LONDON ENGINEERS’ ASSOCIATION

     Minutes of the KCLEA Committee Meeting held on 

                                      1st June 2017
Present
Graham Raven

           President
Chris Bowden 


Secretary




John Thomson                              Treasurer
David Blacoe
Ted Willis                                       Events Secretary
Clive Arrigoni
Michael Luck

Apologies noted from
Simon Parsons

         
Mike Clode 

Keith Newton

Ian Williams                  
1)      Approval of the minutes of the last meeting. (20th April 2017)
         These were approved.
2)      Bursaries and Medals
        Clive to liaise with Michael Luck and Simon Parsons, target end of June, in order to draft out updated criteria for the award of bursaries.
   








           Action   C.Arrigoni

        It was proposed that medals are awarded at the prizegiving (pm on November 22nd), The Faculty will decide the criteria for award (with a bias towards project work).and nominate the recipients. Clive will liaise.

                                                                            Action C.Arrigoni, M.Luck, S.Parsons 
       Check how many medals we have in stock.                               Action   K.Newton

       We need to, diplomatically, check out the current situation as regards re-establishing the Lo and Cheung bursaries. An update on the current situation would be appreciated.

                                                                                                          Action M.Clode

3)    The 13 Club Award and Trophy

       David has located a suitable blue bag. David to contact Mike Clode for the logo in jpeg format.
                                                                                                         Action   D.Blacoe.

       Some discussion as regards possible recipients. Nominations, please, at the next meeting.

                                                                                                        Action   All

4)   KCLEA Events.

      2017 Lunch.    50 acceptances so far. Graham to invite Ross Henry.

                                                                                                         Action G.Raven

      2017 AGM       23rd November. Ted to book the “Savoy Tup” for post meeting socialising. drinks and refreshments.   

                                                                                                        Action  T.Willis

      2018 Lecture.    Ted and Keith have met with Bill Gross and agreed the theme of the lecture.
       Ted to check out room availability.

                                                                                                       Action   T.Willis

5)   Communication with members

Our communication with members needs improving. Please will those who volunteered at our meeting on 19th January prepare ideas for discussion at our next meeting.
                    Action  J.Dixon, M.Torshizy, A.Shafi, V.Lyras.

6)   KCLES

Graham to email Ross Henry, the new President, to invite him to our Lunch.
                                                                                                     Action G.Raven
7)  Membership administration

Graham to discuss with Jennifer with a view to arranging a pre -meeting to our next committee meeting in order to discuss this topic, including registering of new members and data base maintenance.

                                                                                                   Action  G.Raven

8)   Accounts, Investment Fund and Bursary Fund.

The current account balance stands at £4756.
It was agreed to keep the banking arrangements as they are.

9)   The King’s Engineer – Bulletin and Newsletter.

Thanks were expressed by all to Mike for the excellent work that he is doing. AGM announcement to be included the next issue. Circulation to be reviewed.

                                                                                                   Action M.Clode

10)  Development of Engineering Courses.

Michael Luck gave an overview. The key points were:-
A new general engineering program is being developed, planned to be finalised by the end of September, and then presented to marketing.

The detail of the work required to provide the physical space is under consideration. The quad. will be re-developed, mindful of any impact on the surroundings.

Staff recruitment and leadership structure is being progressed.

The re-launch will be announced shortly.

11)    Use of History Project material.

David is still following.                                                                Action   D.Blacoe

12)    Potential new Committee Members.
An open invitation to be extended at the Lunch                        Action   G.Raven

13)    Archiving

Suggested that old minutes be put in the King’s archive          Action   K.Newton
Current minutes also to archive. Keith to establish the contact      Action K.Newton

Chris to liaise with Keith                                                            Action  C.Bowden

14)   Next meeting.

Thursday 7th September 2017.
